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DEDRAT WARFARIN RODENTICIDE BAIT
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A prepared bait for the control of house mouse, roof rat and 
Norway rat in dwellings, farm buildings, food service
establishments, granary bins (empty), processing plants (feed,
food, nonfood) and storage areas (feed, food, nonfood).

FOR RAT CONTROL:  Place bait in shallow trays in inaccessible



locations or in protected bait stations, in areas such as along
walls, in corners, near rat holes, and in concealed areas where
rats feed, water or travel.  Bait location should be placed 6-9
meters apart.  Use 60-450 grams of bait per station.

Maintain an uninterrupted supply of bait in the station for no
less than 15 days.  Baiting can be continued indefinitely where
infestation by rats and mice is a problem.

FOR MOUSE CONTROL:  Place bait in bait trays in inaccessible
locations, or in protected bait stations, in areas where mice
feed, water or travel.  Use 15-60 grams of bait at each location. 
Bait locations should be placed 2-3 metes apart.  Maintain an
uninterrupted supply of bait for at least 15 days.

NOTE:  If bait molds, decomposes or becomes sour, replace with
fresh material.

IMPORTANT:  PLACE BAITS IN LOCATIONS WHICH ARE NOT ACCESSIBLE TO
CHILDREN, PETS, AND DOMESTIC ANIMALS OR PLACE BAITS IN TAMPER
PROOF BOXES.

In meat and food processing plants, only apply when plant is not
in operation.  No exposed food products, ingredients, or
packaging materials to be left in the room.  Cover food handling
equipment.  Any treated surfaces that may contact meat food
products or other food products should be washed and rinsed
thoroughly with potable water after application and before re-use
for food processing.

PRECAUTIONS:

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Keep bait away from human beings,
domestic animals and from pets.  Do not contaminate food or feed.
Burn or bury bodies of dead rodents.  In food processing plans,
place bait in protected bait stations on the floor only.  Do not
place in overhead locations.  Wash thoroughly any tables, cutting
blocks or equipment accidentally contaminated.  Do not apply bait
during production hours or near open foodstuff.  If swallowed by
human beings, domestic animals and pets, this product may reduce
the clotting ability of the blood and cause internal bleeding. 
Do not contaminate any body of water.

FOR ALL CASES OF HUMAN INGESTION, IMMEDIATELY NOTIFY A PHYSICIAN.

FIRST AID:  If swallowed, give patient one or two glasses of



water and cause vomiting by inserting finger down the throat;
repeat until vomit is clear.  Call a physician.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  In case of accidental swallowing, the
intravenous and oral administrations of Vitamin K1 combined with
blood transfusions are indicated, as in the case of hemorrhage
caused by over- doses of dicumarol.

DISPOSAL AND DECONTAMINATION:  Do not re-use empty container. 
Container should be disposed of by punching holes in it and
burying with wastes or by burning (keep out of smoke).

Burn or bury small amounts of surplus product or send to garbage
dump in accordance with municipal requirements.  For information
about disposal of large amounts of surplus product, contact the
regional office of the Environment Protection Service,
Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto.  The buyer
assumes the risk to persons or property arising from the use or
handling of this product and accepts the product on that
condition.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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